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Laws Related to Pesticide Recordkeeping

The federal pesticide recordkeeping regulations and the worker protection standard are
laws that require recording certain pesticide application information. Michigan Right
To Farm "generally accepted agricultural and management practices" advocate keeping
some additional records to reduce liability, but these practices are voluntary. In the
Pesticide Applications chart for individual field records, required and recommended
information items are in bold print, in addition to required pesticide and applicator
information in the following charts.

1. The federal pesticide recordkeeping regulations require that you record any
restricted use pesticide (RUP) applications within 14 days of the application and
that you keep the records for two years.

2. The worker protection standard requires that you post application information for at
least 30 days after the end of the restricted-entry interval (REI). For more information
about laws related to pesticide recordkeeping, contact your county Michigan State
University Extension office.





Calibration of Application Equipment
To apply the correct amount of fertilizers, pesticides, ag lime, and/or animal manures to your field,
application equipment should be calibrated. For proper management of nutrients and pesticides, the
amounts per acre applied should be known. This will ensure efficient utilization of these materials for
crop production and minimal risk of environmental pollution.
For guidance regarding procedures that can be followed to accomplish calibration of equipment,
contact your county Michigan State University Extension office.






